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Holywood News - October 2016 

Parent Council 

Please check out the noticeboard at 

the Infant door for updates from the 

Parent Council. 

New views always welcome - come 

along to the next meeting on 8th   

November 2016 at 7PM. 

Movie Night - vote for your favourite 

and look out your onesie and bean-

bag for the Friday night movie event. 

Cabaret Night - Kolin Grainger is back 

by popular demand to support us 

with a fundraising Cabaret Night on 

Saturday 19th November 2016 at 

7.30PM.  A chance to bring your beer 

and let your hair down without the 

children! 

Contact the office to reserve your 

tickets! 

Supporting these fundraising events is 

essential for the pupils at Holywood 

and provides free fruit, resources and 

events to support learning! 

Go Kart event was a run a way success!! 

Thank you to the four teams who entered and took part in the Go-Kart technology 

challenge - it was a lot of fun! 

An incredible amount of work had gone into designing and building the karts each 

complete with braking and steering systems - brilliant work! 

The speed races saw Charlie and ‘The Keenans’ fly into the lead but over the     

obstacles Ethan driver for The Strikers made it look easy. 

The most confident driver of the evening was Stuart from Team Lightening who 

headed for the ramp like a professional.  

Paul, driver for the Storey Sevens  - had an out of control ride which had a mind of 

its own. Miss Dale and Paul are in discussions about an event involving spins and 

doughnuts as Paul’s machine could be a winner! 

In a tense final speed event The Strikers won by a tiny margin and Ethan 

lifted the trophy! 

A huge thank you to everyone who attended the event - you were very supportive 

and made it a lot of fun. 

Thank you to Hamish and to Zak for helping push karts and start races, our par-

ents were very impressed with your mature attitude. 

 

Look out for the next technology challenge homework coming your way this 

week! 

Target Setting - Wednesday   

2nd November 2016 

New target setting conversations 

will take place after the October 

holidays. 

Target Setting is when teachers, 

pupils and parents get together to 

discuss next steps and goals in 

learning.  We discuss how parents 

can support at home. 

We also set a personal Health and 

Wellbeing Target which can involve 

home and school. 

Hallowe’en Disco - flyers with full information have been         

e-mailed home.  Copies can be found on school noticeboards - 

at infant door and inside the senior door. 

RAG BAG collection on Monday 10th October 2016 

Have a clear out and drop off your unwanted clothes and shoes into our RAG 

BAG bin early on or before the 10th October 2016. 

The clothes get weighed and the school receive money for the school fund. 

Good clothes are sent overseas and older well worn clothes are shredded for the 

textile industry - so throw away nothing!! 

Infant Pupils Stepped Back in Time 

Thank you to the staff at Dumfries Museum for taking the P1-3 pupils 

on a time travel adventure to meet a Roman and a Celt. 

Pupils were able to handle artefacts and to ask lots of questions.        

Of course they also shared all their learning from class. 

Having an opportunity to dress up was high on the ‘best thing we did’ 

list! 



Writing 

We are trying a new approach to teaching writing,  by organising the way we work with pupils differently. 

It is based on a model used by Livingston Village Primary School (Education Scotland website): 

After whole class learning and teaching focus, pupils are organised into 3 groups to begin their individual pieces of 

writing. One group works independently without further teacher input, one group is provided with additional support 

from a Learning Assistant and one group is fully supported by the teacher. In this third group, the teacher provides 

focussed support based on pupil targets and ongoing assessment. 

The groups rotate on a weekly basis so that every three weeks pupils are producing an unsupported piece of writing 

- which can be used to assess progress and use of skills in writing. Pupils will receive feedback on this piece of   

writing and it will form the basis of the teachers work with this group the following week. 

Why the change? 

Pupils will get more direct support without interruption for an extended period. 

Pupils will have regular opportunity to use their skills in writing independently without the need for a termly “big    

assessment”. 

Pupils skills in writing should improve - raised attainment. 

Mrs McCutcheon will be supporting this development by working with learners who 

need a small group approach to writing. 

 

Staff will review the approach and impact on learning and teaching. 

Homework 

Miss Stapleton will be reviewing the Holywood Approach 

to homework. 

She will be asking parents, pupils and staff to support 

her  project. 

Ensuring that homework supports learning and builds 

skills will be the focus. 

Spelling 

Mrs McCutcheon introduced some of the senior pupils to 

Stareway to Spelling last session. They really liked it and we 

saw improvement in spelling skills. Now Miss Dale and the 

senior class have adopted it as their main approach to learn-

ing spelling. 

This means that spelling work will be undertaken in class. 

Want to see Stareway in action? Want to know more? 

Bring your child in to see Miss Dale and together they will 

demonstrate the Stareway to Spelling Approach. 
Cursive Writing 

Pupils in the senior class are working on their Cursive            

Handwriting skills. 

HELP!  Pupils can practise at home by writing out a    recipe, song 

lyrics, a short story from the newspaper or the house rules! 

We are happy to provide paper and a copy of the cursive      

handwriting letters.  

Thank you letters and letters to Santa will look beautiful. 

Curriculum Update: 

Our Curriculum is On The Wall 

If you want to see what learning looks like at Holywood come in and 

view our curriculum wall in the computer suite. It includes a copy of 

our three year rolling programme for Interdisciplinary Learning     

Projects (IDL). 

Questions and comments always welcome. 

READ  READ   READ 

One of the best ways to support learning at home is to read to 

your child, listen to your child read and encourage your child 

to read for themselves. 

 

What should we be reading?  Anything at all - books, 

comics, catalogues, flyers from the supermarket, 

magazines, newspapers... 

 

Books can be borrowed from the school library. 

Read for 20 minutes everyday. 

Get the whole family reading!  Join the local library! 



Click on this link to visit the blog! 

https://blogs.glowscotland.org.uk/dg/HolywoodHullabaloo 

After sending pupil feedback to Galloway Activity Centre from our P5-7’s about their                  
residential stay in June 2016, we received a letter to thank pupils which also had this 
great offer from Centre Director, Richard Hermon. 

 

“If any of you would like to visit us from 17-20 Oct I would be very happy to offer Holywood Primary 

school kids a special rate of two people for the price of one - so please come along and bring a friend!  

We are also running a Zombie Laser quest evening on 28 Oct and again if you would like to book in for 

this I am happy to offer you guys two for one.  So….dust of your zombie outfits!” 

 

Give them a call on 01644 420626 or e-mail lochken.co.uk 

https://blogs.glowscotland.org.uk/dg/HolywoodHullabaloo
mailto:lochken.co.uk
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